

From the Parliamentary Under Secretary of State

Darren Johnson AM
Chair of the Environment Committee
London Assembly
City Hall
The Queen's Walk
LONDON
SE1 2AA

## Appendix D Department for

Department for Transport

Great Minster House 76 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DR

Tel: 020 7944 2566 Fax: 020 7944 4309

E-Mail: jim.fitzpatrick@dft.gsi.gov.uk

Web site: www.dft.gov.uk

Our Ref: JF/001222/09

0 5 FEB 2009

J Davien

Thank you for your letter of 13 January about helicopter noise in London.

I agree that it would be useful for relevant parties meet to review progress on implementing the recommendations set out in your Committee's report London in a spin - a review of helicopter noise. Such a meeting will provide a valuable opportunity of considering developments to date as well as the scope for future action.

I have therefore asked Departmental officials to make arrangements to facilitate a meeting with the CAA, NATS and GLA officers. Can I ask you to arrange for your officers to contact Frank Evans in the Department's Aviation Directorate (020 7944 5659; e-mail <a href="mailto:frank.evans@dft.gsi.gov.uk">frank.evans@dft.gsi.gov.uk</a>) to finalise arrangements.

JIM FITZPATRICK